Faculty Senate Motion M 2025.1.28 Resolution to Endorse and Highlight Previous Recommendations for IDCR and Faculty Buyout Policy
Originator: Research Policies Committee
Whereas,
The creation of favorable research conditions is required to attract the crucially-necessary high-quality professors and researchers to The University of Memphis to ensure continuous growth and maintenance of R1 status. 
Whereas,
Indirect Cost Recovery (IDCR) and Faculty Buyout (FB) funds are the only sources of funding continuity for research faculty. IDCR and FB funds are often used by Principal Investigators (PIs) to fund graduate students and postdocs, invite speakers, and pay for travel, equipment, and materials. Monies from these funds are crucial for maintaining labs and research productivity. Research investigators should have substantial autonomy in determining how to utilize IDCR/FB funds and how these funds are taxed—especially during the transitionary periods between grants.
Whereas,
President Hardgrave and the University have established Goal 4 “Strengthen Research Enterprise” of the UofM Strategic Plan. The majority of key components under this goal heading require establishing and ensuring favorable research conditions.
Whereas,
The Faculty Senate M2020.21.31 Motion established creation of an ad hoc university committee to review IDCR/Faculty Buyout distribution and allocation.
Whereas,
The ad hoc committee was formed, completed their review, and made a final committee report with their recommendations. While this report was disseminated to the administration of the university, it was not presented to the Faculty Senate or entered into the minutes.
Whereas,

The University Administration at the time of report made no response to the recommendations and the Provost and President level administration experienced a subsequent near-full turn-over of personnel shortly thereafter. This change in administration should have the opportunity to respond to the recommendations.
Whereas,
The aforementioned M2020.21.31 Motion also recommended the dissemination of the ad hoc committee’s efforts publicly on The University of Memphis website, which was not executed.
Be it resolved that,
The Research Policies Committee asks for the support of the Faculty Senate body to endorse the previous recommendations of the ad hoc committee on ICDR/Faculty Buyout, appended to this resolution. {See attached Pages} Furthermore, the committee’s findings should be posted on an appropriate University of Memphis website for public dissemination. 

Recipients:
Bill Hardgrave, President 
David Russomanno, Provost and EVP 
Jasbir Dhaliwal, EVP Res. & Innov.
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Vote: 34 For, 0 Against, 0 Abstain

